
TEAM JUSTICE MINUTES 

November 5, 2021 (In-Person & Via Zoom) 

 
Members Present:  
In Person: Jason Stephens, Terri Moses 

Zoom: Judge Kellie Hogan (chair), Peter Shay, Sonya Miller, Taunya Rutenbeck, Taishma Owens-Council, Shantel Westbrook, 

Mark Masterson, Kristin Peterman, Karen Dunlap 

 

Members Absent: Darren Ramsey, Grant Brazil, Aaron (AJ) Bohannon, Karen Countryman-Roswurm 

 

Guests:  
In Person: Royce Siebert 

Zoom: Nicole Hoyt, Elisa Nevarez, Donna Longsworth 

 

Staff:  
In Person: Brenda Gutierrez, Glenda Martens, Chase Tipton, Steve Stonehouse, Jennise Jenkins, Kevin Cocking, Larry Burks 

Zoom: Jodi Tronsgard, Karla Seymore 

 

 

I. Introductions and Announcements: None.   

 

II. ACTION ITEM: Approval of Team Justice Minutes from the 9/10/21 Meeting. October 1, 2021 meeting was 

cancelled.  Mark Masterson (via Zoom) motioned, Taunya Rutenbeck (via Zoom) seconded. There being no one 

abstaining and no objections, the motion carried to approve the Team Justice Minutes from the 9/10/21 meeting, 

as submitted.  

 
III. Juvenile Field Services/Evening Reporting Center Presentation – Larry Burks & Kevin Cocking provided a presentation 

on Juvenile Field Services and the Evening Reporting Center and were available for questions from the board.  

 

IV. Continuing Legal Education Training – Chase Tipton presented on the Continuing Legal Education (CLE) Training to 

take place on November 12, 2021 and was available for questions from the board. Team Justice Members were invited 

to attend the CLE.  

 

V. Team Justice Teen Member Update – Glenda Martens provided updates to the board regarding the Team Justice Teen 

Member position. A total of 8 applications were received. Two were disqualified due to not meeting the age requirements 

and 6 were offered interviews. Glenda states that she will present her recommendations before the Board of County 

Commissioners by December.   

 

VI. Data Updates: Steve Stonehouse provided data updates and was available for questions from the board. Steve also 

provided a letter from the Kansas Department of Corrections stating that Sedgwick County was compliant with the 

Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention Act. 

 

VII. Other Business: Glenda Martens informed the board that Russ Jennings, an advocate for juvenile justice reform, recently 

passed away.  

 

Glenda also informed the board that she had recently held a legislative platform at Juvenile Field Services as a way to 

raise awareness about flat funding. Glenda has also testified before the Oversight Committee and presented before the 

Board of County Commissioners at a staff meeting as a way to work towards securing additional funding.  

 

 

 

Meeting Adjourned 

 

The next meeting will be held on December 3, 2021 

 


